






October 20 , 2000

The Honorable William S. Cohen

Secretary of Defense

The Pentagon, Room 3E880

Washington, DC 20318-1000

Dear Mr. Secretary:

All of us appreciate the monthly veterans’ service organization (VSO) roundtable meetings conducted by the Office of the Special Assistant for Gulf War Illnesses, Medical Readiness, and Military Deployments (OSAGWI/MR/MD).  However, we do have some concerns regarding the framework and facilitation of these meetings.  

While we appreciate the opportunity to participate in the briefings conducted by OSAGWI/MR/MD, we have several recommendations, based on our observations that would improve the process.   We respectfully request you consider implementing the following:

· Provide case narratives and all other materials to VSOs and other interested parties at least 14 days prior to the meeting. 

· Provide an agenda to VSOs and other interested parties at least 14 days prior to the meeting.  

· Allow and encourage invited participants to add additional relevant items of common interest to the agenda.

· Provide conference call ability to allow participation by those too ill, disabled or otherwise unable to attend. 

We appreciate your consideration of these recommendations.  The organizations listed below strongly feel that providing meeting materials in advance will allow for a better understanding of the issues and information to be discussed and, in turn, will facilitate informed dialogue at the time of the meeting.  Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

John F. Sommer, Jr.



David W. Gorman

Executive Director



Executive Director, Washington Headquarters

The American Legion



Disabled American Veterans

Ed Croucher




David E. Woodbury

Executive Director



National Executive Director

Vietnam Veterans of America


American Veterans

Patrick G. Eddington



Kirt Love

Executive Director



Director

National Gulf War Resource Center

The Desert Storm Battle Registry

Denise Nichols

Vice Chairman

National Vietnam & Gulf War Veterans

Coalition


cc:
Dr. Bernard Rostker, Special Assistant for Gulf War Illnesses, Medical Readiness, and Military Deployments 


Mr. Michael Naylon, Executive Director, Presidential Special Oversight Board


Hon. Dan Burton, Chair, House Committee on Government Reform

Hon. Sam Gejdenson, Ranking Minority Member, House Committee on Government Reform


Hon. Bob Stump, Chair, House Veterans’ Affairs Committee

Hon. Lane Evans, Ranking Minority Member, House Veterans’ Affairs Committee


Hon. Floyd Spence, Chair, House Armed Services Committee


Hon. Ike Skelton, Ranking Minority Member, House Armed Services Committee


Hon. John Warner, Chair, Senate Armed Services Committee


Hon. Carl Levin, Ranking Minority Member, Senate Armed Services Committee


Hon. Arlen Specter, Chair, Senate Veterans’ Affairs Committee

Hon. John Rockefeller, Ranking Minority Member, Senate Veterans’ Affairs Committee

